
To whom it may concern 

I had just arrived in Perth and my son couldn’t speak a single word in English. He was 

very unhappy, shy and scared at school, and I was very sad too. So, my friend gave me Mrs. 

Brown contact. Vitor started the lessons in August 2013. In the beginning he only could repeat 

what Mrs. Brown said. But after one month he was able to speak some words and he could 

understand what she wanted him to do. He looked forward to going to the Mrs. Brown’s house 

every Saturday to show her his toys… and he also looked forward to eating the snacks she put 

on the kitchen table! 

She was always very kind and polite, even when he did silly things…  

Vitor liked her so much that she became a great friend for all of us!!! 

But the most amazing thing about her lessons was the way she encouraged him and 

how he became a confident boy. And how it was important for me… I was very happy to see 

Vitor’s development at school. He made friends and he was very popular, according to the Pre 

Primary’s teacher last year. 

Now, after almost one year we are leaving Australia and we will miss Mrs. Brown.  

I think she didn’t know how important she was to our family. When a woman becomes 

a mother, all she wants is the happiness of her kids. If the kids are happy, so we are. And if 

they are not, she also can’t be. So, when Mrs. Brown helped Vitor she helped us too. She made 

our lives easier… 

Thanks for everything! 

Regards, 

Suzana Saori Yamashita 

18 May 2014. 

 


